
 

 

    Wolfeboro Pathways Committee 
    July 22, 2015 
    Meeting Minutes 
    Public Works Conference Room 
 
Attendees: Peter Cole, Mal Blodget, Jim Nupp, Vaune Dugan, Fred Tedeschi, Art 
Slocum, Katja Fox, Kathy Barnard. 
 
Chairman Peter Cole called the meeting to order at 5:05PM. 
 
The June 25, 2015 minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to accept 
the minutes. All voted in favor except for one abstention (Dugan). 
 
Peter announced that the not for profit Committee previously known as Pathways of 
Wolfeboro has changed its name to Friends of Wolfeboro Trails.  This new name has 
been approved by the Secretary of State. 
 
It was reported that there is approximately $41,000 in the WEDCO account for trail 
maintenance. 
 
Mal reported that he has received no response to his July 6, 2015 letter to the Secretary of 
State.  The letter was received July 13, 2015. 
 
There was a discussion about the map project.  Printing the map will be costly.  Kathy 
Barnard said she has been working on the map project for a number of years and wants to 
pass the project on to other committee members who may bring new energy to the 
project.  She will provide a brief history of the project to committee members.  Fred 
Tedeschi and Jim Nupp volunteered to work on this project. 
 
Peter suggested that the Pathways Committee needs a vice chairman.  The same person 
could  then be chairman of Friends of Wolfeboro Trails.  A motion was made, seconded 
and all voted in favor of appointing Jim Nupp to be vice chairman of Pathways.  Kathy 
will remain as secretary. 
 
Peter asked the committee members to review the Draft Inventory of Areas of Potential 
Interest to Wolfeboro Pathways Committee list and determine some priority projects the 
Committee should focus on during 2015/2016. A trail from Harriman Hill to 109A was 
discussed.  Kathy has been working on this project with Edie DesMarais and will have 
further discussions with Edie regarding the timetable. Jim Nupp mentioned that 
improvements to Filter Bed Road should be considered as a priority to increase usage of 
this connecting link. Peter requested that each member pick 5 projects from the inventory 
for discussion at the next meeting. 
 
Peter updated the Committee on the piano project.  There are 3 pianos in place and 
people seem to appreciate these additions to the Downtown area. 
 



 

 

Kathy reminded everyone about the July 28th meetinng to discuss the dockside area.  This 
meeting will start at 2:00PM at the Wolfeboro Inn. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for August 19, 2015, 5:00PM at the Public Works 
Conference Room. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:15PM. 
 
Submitted by 
Kathy Barnard 
July 26, 2015 
 


